
Project Update: December 2019 
 
We conducted the field surveys during last month but unfortunately could not collect 
the camera pictures of the Asiatic black bear. The area was inaccessible due to bad 
weather conditions along with the heavy snowfall. This year snowfall started (once or 
twice in a week) earlier, from the very beginning of the November. We were still 
waiting for the weather conditions to be good enough to conduct a survey, but it 
seems impossible now. Therefore, we have to postpone the field work (according to 
my proposal) till March or April 2020 depends on the climatic conditions at that time.  
 
However, I collected some faecal samples from the area close to the forest (i.e. 
human black bear conflict area) where bears usually use the human grown food. 
Please find the pictures in the attachment. 
 

 
 

 
 
 


